DIRECTOR **Lynn** 2324martin@comcast.net

DIRECTOR'S ASSISTANT, MEMBERSHIP, ROAD CAPTAIN, and PA STATE AMBASSADOR **Dawn** dmhtrlr@comcast.net

TREASURER
Natalie
nwinegarden@yahoo.com

SECRETARY Elaine ehpd908@gmail.com Kathy R rvingway7@yahoo.com

NEWSLETTER EDITOR Sue S suespittle@comcast.net

#### **Meets 2nd Sundays:**

NOV - MAR: 10:30 AM brunch

APR – OCT: Check ride calendar or call for details on meeting sites or specific ride/rendezvous plans.

#### Welcome Prospective Members!

Would you like to ride with an enthusiastic local WOW chapter? Call any of the names above to chat, or check our web site and events calendar and drop by a meeting point. Support Guys always welcome, too!

If you'd like to continue receiving chapter news, forward \$10 (check payable to Twin Rose Lady Riders) to the Treasurer's address above. It's an annual donation toward operating expenses.

### Membership Policy:

Women On Wheels® members and guests are welcome to participate with any chapter. We encourage you to join the nat'l organization, as WOW membership is required for continued chapter participation and because members are protected under our insurance plan. Application forms are available in the WOW magazine or from any chapter officer.



Oct. 2018

### **SOUTH CENTRAL PA CHAPTER NEWS**

Vol. 24, No. 10

www.twinroseladyriders.com

www.meetup.com/Twin-Rose-Lady-Riders

WOW: Twin Rose Lady Riders Chapter

# Greetings to my TRLR friends,

WOW – another successful Ride for H.O.P.E.!! Thank you to all the TRLR's who volunteered their time, talents, and services to this year's Ride. We would not have had such a successful event without everyone's help and support. From the early morning route 'limers', the setup crew, the food preparers, the ticket sellers, the clean-up crew and all the other important functions. And especially to all our supporters. A special thanks to the York Motorcycle Club for once again providing the use of their clubhouse to hold the event and donation of the soda sale funds. A big thank you to our business supporters who provided us with auction items. We could not do it without your generosity.

It was awesome to see Mother Nature cooperate and provide our participants with some dry warm weather. The newsletter is packed with great pictures and fun stories. It was awesome to see our friends and longtime supporters, the Red Rose Riders, win our club participation award with 15 riders. A big thank you for support to the Infamous Ryders (7 participants) and it was fun to see one of their members win the first-place prize and another ride off with 50/50 winnings. A special shout out to the representatives from our sister WOW Chapters, the Capital Cruisers who rode in from the DC area and the Keystone Chapter from the Philly area. Check out all the fun pics. Everyone's support is greatly appreciated.

On October 20th, several of us rode to New Freedom, PA to present our 2018 Ride for H.O.P.E. proceeds to Barb Titanish. We were able to hand over a fist full of donation checks totaling \$5,725 to support H.O.P.E.'s awesome work with cancer patients and their families. It was heartwarming to hear Barb tell of the assistance they have provided to those fighting cancer, and to hear H.O.P.E.'s plans for the future.

I'm also overwhelmed with pride to announce that since 2006 the Twin Roses' Ride for H.O.P.E. has raised \$50,909 — with every penny going to H.O.P.E. to help cancer patients and their families. Way to go TRLRs!!

As I mentioned in our June newsletter – being Director of the Twin Rose Lady Riders over the last six years has been a very rewarding, fulfilling and fun adventure. The countless rides, winter indoor meetings, six Ride for H.O.P.E. events, and numerous impromptu activities have provided me with lots of laughs, many new riding partners, and lots of friends. I've enjoyed getting to know each of you and lead this fantastic Chapter of Women On Wheels®. Due to personal reasons I'm looking for someone else to take the lead role for the Twin Roses. I will support the new Director however needed and will definitely remain an active TRLR member. Consider nominating yourself or someone you would like to see leading this wonderful group of lady motorcycle enthusiasts.

Enjoy reading this edition and I look forward to seeing everyone at our **November 11th breakfast**meeting at the Centerville Family Restaurant. Don't be late –
early start time of 9:30am.

## Happy Birthday

SuzyQ .....November 6
Kathy R....November 4

Roses, if your birthday has been missed send it (mo/day) to suespittle@comcast.net

Till then, ride safe,

Lynn

Calor Guré

Route limers John, Sue, Sigi, and Bernie headed out at 7:30 and had fun as usual.

Bobbie (above) from Keystone Chapter

stopped by to support the event, and 3

ladies from Capital Cruisers Chapter (below) also registered and rode the route.

CHARITY FOADRUM
SUN OCTT
10: 1-30

YORK
MOTORCYCLE
CLUB

Our sign actually caught the attention of some riders who stopped in and registered!



RIDEFORHOPE

WIN ROSE LADY RIDER

Oct. 7, 2018



Lynn Natalie Bernie Sigi

Sue S & John Dawn H & Charlie Audrey Dawn Kathy R

> Dawn Paws Crystal Melissa

> > Elaine Trish Suzy

Kim & Marty Jo

Those crazy groundhogs were helping Audrey Dawn sell raffle and 50/50 tickets.

Melissa tucked into Kathy's chili.

Lynn baked

breads, Sigi

baked cupcakes, and Jo dropped off free bear

baloney samples for the food counter.



Lots of good donated stuff to raffle and auction.



A group of Infamous Ryders rolled in to support the cause – and 2 of the ladies were on Spyders. It was great meeting them all.



Continued on next page

Kathy serves dogs & kraut to Kim & Marty



\$117

Food Sales

\$36

Soda Sales generously donated by York MC



Big Mike's the lucky 50/50 winner!

\$90 50/50 profit



With H.O.P.E. wristbands, Red Rose Riders each draw 6 cards.

Dawn H quickly figured the 3 best poker hands of the day.



47
Registered

\$652

Registrations (after prize money awarded)

\$47
Donation Jar

+\$4581

H.O.P.E. Sponsorship Donations

Thanks to Lynn, Melissa, Dawn H, and Sue S for going above and beyond in soliciting bucks – and to everyone else who donated!!



\$97
Raffle Tickets

105

Chinese Auction



Waiting for more riders to return, Dawn shuffles for the groundhogs. They didn't win.

Those numbers
all add up to
a great day for
H.O.P.E.!
Look forward to
presenting the funds
to them.

Continued on next page



Lynn presents checks to poker hand winners Trish, Crystal, and Clutch. (Looking good in his "Real Men Rock Pink" shirt, he had the high hand).



**Congrats to the Lancaster Red Rose Riders!** They showed up in force determined to win the Club Challenge. Our own Purple Roses at Franklin Bronze Plaques in western PA are creating a fine award and we look forward to delivering it to them.

## So – will another club challenge them in 2019?



Infamous Ryders – 7 York MC – 6 Capital Cruisers – 3



Bless his heart, York MC's Dale was so patient with us all day. Hope somebody fed him!

We can't thank the York MC guys enough for the use of their clubhouse for this important annual event.



Above, Capitol Cruiser ladies head back toward D.C.

At right, Twin Rose Melissa heads back to Lancaster. Below, Infamous Ryders of York head back to their clubhouse.



...and Route Planners John & Sue breathe a sigh of relief and head up the road for a beer.



# Our 2018 Ride for H.O.P.E. Presentation





Crystal and Dawn Paws (below) are our newest Roses! This
couple live in Allentown and have no close WOW chapter so
we have adopted each other. We're calling them our Teal
Roses. Dawn is also the current president of MAWMR.
(Our Dawn H is past-president.)





- Kathy M enjoyed a beautiful September day on the Fall Foliage Ride. It started at the 717 Armory, headed to Indiantown Gap, then ended at Susq Valley H-D. And it all benefitted Veteran Service Canines.
- MAWMR made the November AMA Magazine!
   See page 21 for the good review written by a first-timer.





Elaine took this photo from her windshied as she drove behind Sigi and Kathy M – led by Lynn in the car ahead on a cold and wet day. Hope the 5 clubs had a good turnout in spite of the weather.



# "Second Sunday" Chapter Ride – Scooter Sandwich Anyone?

By Lynn M

As with most of our 2018 TRLR Chapter rides the sky was overcast on October 14th but Sigi, Kathy M, Elaine and I met at BAM with plans to support the annual 5 Club Benefit Run. This year the five York County motorcycle organizations selected Courtney Glenn to benefit from the event. Courtney is a young lady with Cerebral Palsy and the ride proceeds will go towards the purchase of an Action

Tracker chair so she can have more mobility which will give her the ability to enjoy what we take for granted.

Sigi and Kathy M arrived on their scooters and Elaine and I on 4 wheels. I wanted to ride SilverFox but he was under the weather with a starter situation. We rode the short distance from BAM to the Westgate Lounge with Sigi and Kathy safely tucked between the two cars. Anyone interested in a scooter sandwich?? Elaine and I said YES!!

The shopping center entrance off Loucks Rd was under construction so we u-turned back to Kenneth Road in order to get into the Westgate lot. Hadn't even registered for the ride yet and we already made a U-turn – well it's an official TRLR ride!!

After we registered, we checked out the route and the threatening clouds. It didn't look too promising. Considering we already made a U-turn, we made alternative arrangements and took a short jaunt across Route 30 to the Lyndon Diner and enjoyed a nice lunch. Oh, and it started raining shortly after we sat down to order. After lunch a disappointed Sigi and Kathy M decided to head home – Sigi to Shillington and Kathy to Hummelstown. (These 2 Roses are some of our most distant members and are always up for a ride!) Elaine and I drove to the White Rose clubhouse in Jefferson for the remaining activities. No luck when we drew our poker hands. The York Motorcycle Club provided some tasty food and we watched as the 5 clubs auctioned off a variety of very nice goodie baskets...... fun event and day all for a worthy cause!!









Women On Wheels® does require the following:

• A Chapter Officer, regardless of the title, must be a member in 'good standing' with WOW membership dues paid.

• Sorry support guys – you may not run for office – but that does not stop you from being drafted...
oh, I mean volunteered... for any and all support needed at any time day or night!

## Submit nominations for Twin Rose Lady Riders Chapter Officers by Nov. 20 to suespittle@comcast.net

(A voting ballot will be printed in the Nov. newsletter and must be returned by Dec. 20.)

Feel free to nominate yourself! Nominees will be contacted and given the opportunity to decline.

Description of duties:

**Director** – 2-yr. term (Jan 1, 2019 – Dec 31, 2020) Chairs monthly Chapter meetings and 2-3 Board meetings/yr. Stays in contact with all committees Oversees Ride For HOPE event Attends 3 AMA meetings/yr. Is 2nd signature on Chapter checks Stays in contact with WOW Nat'l

**Secretary** – Voluntary (*Term determined by you.*) Records minutes at Chapter and Board meetings (Must miss a meeting? Just ask someone to fill in for you.) Forwards minutes to Newsletter Editor by 20th of month Coordinates with Sigi who sends greeting cards **Treasurer** — 2-yr. term (Jan 1, 2019 – Dec 31, 2020)
Collects/oversees TRLR funds
(dues, ad income, special collections, fundraising income, etc)
Makes deposits, balances checkbook
Obtains cashbox change for fundraising events
Sends out advertiser invoices
Pays TRLR expenses (along with 2nd signature on checks)
Annually files 501(c)(3) federal postcard
Handles application for Games of Chance license
Maintains financial records using computerized accounting program
Provides printed and verbal reports to the Chapter

Consider getting involved! It's fun (and you'll have lots of back-up).



Please arrive fueled and ready to ride. KSU = Kick Stands Up FOO = First One Out



# Twin Rose Lady Riders 118 Calendar of Events

**Chapter Rides in Bold** 

Must be registered and insured to go on WOW® rides. Must sign insurance waiver for 2018 -see Dawn H, Lynn, or Sue S for a form.

Nov 11 TRLR Indoor Brunch Meeting, first of the year

**9:30 AM** (early start this meeting only)

Centerville Diner, 100 S Centerville Rd at Columbia Ave.

**Dec 9 TRLR Indoor Brunch Meeting 10:30 AM**, Centerville Diner
100 S Centerville Rd at Columbia Ave. *Come help plan 2019!* 

There is no January Breakfast Meeting.

We'll have an anniversary celebration dinner in Jan. instead.

And we'll be delivering the Club Challenge Plaque to the Red Roses in Jan. too. Details to come.



To allow some TRLRs to support the York MC's 50/50 Feed, our November 11th "Second Sunday" chapter meeting will begin 1 hour earlier than usual at 9:30 AM.



Contact Lynn if you have an idea for a fun wintertime TRLR activity. (Gun range anyone?) Or bring your ideas to a meeting.

#### Brain Teaser:

A boy is riding on the back of a motorcycle with a doctor driving. While the boy is the doctor's son, the doctor isn't the boy's father. Then who is the doctor?

Last month's answer: First, I threw away the outside and cooked the inside. Then I ate the outside and threw away the inside. What did I eat?

COBN ON THE COB

Please submit newsletter items by the 20th of each month to suespittle@comcast.net

HOLLINGER



717-855-5455 4126 Oregon Pike Ephrata, PA

"AS YOU DRIVE WATCH THAT CHILD."

FAST DEPENDABLE SERVICE



4269 MARLBOROUGH RD., DOVER, PA 17315 FAX/PHONE: (717) 292-3399 jimmystrouse@comcast.net

Hours: Mon. - Fri. 8 am - 6 pm; Sat. 9 am - Noon



For more detailed information about the York Motorcycle Club, please visit our website at www.yorkmotorcycle.com or email us at info@yorkmotorcycle.com.



